Our Mission

By God’s Grace, West Parish Congregational Church, United Church of Christ, is committed to Nurturing and Celebrating God’s Love in our lives, in the Church Family, in the Community, and in the World.
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Sunrise over Casco Bay
Pastor’s Perspective 

It seems hard to believe but a group of nine from the church (plus the pastor from Waterford UCC, Doretta Colburn) will be traveling on the evening of Thursday 8/31 to go to Scotland with our final destination being the Isle of Iona to stay with the Iona Community at Iona Abbey for the week of 9/2-9/9. Mary and I are very excited to be going with the church group since we had such a great experience there in September of ‘21. 
This summer I have been preaching on the topic of “Pilgrimage” since Iona is a very famous pilgrimage site. We have been reflecting on both inward and outward pilgrimage. One of the things about pilgrimage is that you don’t have to go very far (or anywhere at all) to make a pilgrimage. It is about opening up to what is all around us and God’s presence right where we call home. 
I’d like to share a poem/”sermon” called “Jacob’s Luz becomes his Bethel” that was given at an agape service at the end of a week on Iona and it was written by John Davies and based on the story of Jacob in Genesis 28. It is from the book Around a Thin Place: An Iona Pilgrimage Guide edited by Jane Bentley and Neil Paynter: 
He was on a sort of pilgrimage, Jacob. 
A sort of ‘pilgrimage through life.’: 
a journey to an uncertain new home 
in the hope of finding work and, 
under pressure from his father, Isaac,
 a wife. 
The sort of uncertain and vulnerable pilgrimage through life 
that most of us are on, 
most of the time. 
And he found himself in a very ordinary place, Jacob: 
a shelter for the night on a rock in a town called Luz. 
The sort of place you just pitch your tent, then pass on through 
without really giving it a second look. 
The sort of place where we all spend our lives, 
most of the time. 
But ordinary places can become extraordinary 
if the eyes of our hearts are opened to see them that way. 
And ordinary journeys through life can be transformed wondrously, 
anywhere, 
by encounters with the Divine. 
So in the dark of a dreary night 
on a campsite in humdrum Luz 
the seeker Jacob met God in a dream, 
and God promised him a certain future; 
a blessed future; 
a future full of promises which far exceeded any aims and intentions 
that young man had; 
a future which only his father Isaac might have imagined 
or hoped for his son. 
As Jacob woke up from this life-transforming dream 
the eyes of his heart were opened 
to see the place he was in 
In a very new way. 
‘Surely God is in this place–and I did not know it!’ he said, amazed. 
‘This is an awesome place,’ he said, astonished. ‘Surely it is the House 
of God–it’s a gate that leads to heaven!’ 
And he renamed Luz, Bethel, which means ‘House of God.’ 
And Bethel has ever since been known as a holy place 
to many religious traditions 
and many hopeful travelers through life…. 
We find ourselves here today 
in a place which has long been thought of as holy 
(though a place of hard work and honest toil–an everyday place–for those 
who have made this exposed slice of rock their home). 
And we offer each other peace 
for our onward journeys: 
maybe journeys like Jacob’s– 
pilgrimages through life, 
hoping and dreaming. 
So we celebrate today 
that our Luz can become our Bethel 
if we open the eyes of our hearts 
to the possibility 
of the Divine breaking into our everyday lives. 
And we can leave this holy place 
(whether tomorrow or another day)
 in the firm faith 
that any place 
and every place to which we travel 
can be a house we share with God 
can be a gate which opens us to heaven. 
Have a wonderful month and blessings and peace to you and your family!
Tim

Christian Education News for September  
We had a group of five people who visited with Sandy Wissmann who is the Christian Education Coordinator in Bridgton.  We met for several hours as she showed us all of the aspects of their active program.  She was also very encouraged to us in that we have a larger committee than she has and she has had similar problems rebounding from the Covid years.  Before Covid she had 65 participants and after Covid only 2 returned initially.  However her groups are growing again. She also stressed the importance of having a welcoming environment during the church service is most important for getting kids and families to attend on a regular basis.  They have done a lot of things to make the service more inviting to families. The have name tags to help people to know each other better, a time for gratitude with youth bringing the microphone around, youth doing the call to worship, and a periodic “sports report”,telling the congregation about the accomplishments of the youth.    It was a very uplifting meeting and gave us a lot of ideas to consider. 

We are hoping to have Youth or a Family Group to meet weekly possibly late Sunday afternoons starting Sunday Sept 17 and on Sept 24th. Students and families are encouraged to participate in the CROP walk Oct 1.  

During September we will be exploring ways to make the church and the service more inviting for families.  Families are the key to the future and growth of our church.

Jim Chandler

Deacon’s Report  
The deacons continue to provide coverage during church services, with the goal to greet people and have everyone be welcomed.
Gretchen Motts solicits the weekly reader from the congregation.
Linda Davis recruits people for coffee hour hosts and flowers for the sanctuary.
Beth Brough writes notes to people in the congregation.
Eric Boyle-Wight, Sharon Lyon and Henri List rotate the AV duties during the church service.
Evan LeConey prepares the information for the screens.

Rev. Lois Amidon will preach and provide communion on Sunday, Sept. 3.

Bill Hiss from West Auburn will preach on Sunday, September 10.

Diane York will be available for any spiritual needs during Tim's absence at Iona Community in Scotland. He is gone from August 31 to September 13.

Jane Chandler, secretary
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MEIRS (Maine Immigrant and Refugee Services) Wednesdays in Lewiston 
Over the past 6 weeks, a number of us from West Parish (Sharon and Seabury Lyons, Melinda Remington, Lida Iles, Deborah Richmond, and I) have been carpooling to MEIRS (Maine Immigrant and Refugee Services) in Lewiston on Wednesdays. We have been joined on various weeks by fellow members of the Bethel community including Kay Rector, Scott Hynek, Jefrae Alford and Richard Tummon. We have spent two hours there each week meeting with recent arrivals to Maine from all over the world, an Alphabet of Nations, if you will…Azerbaijan, Burundi, Congo (Democratic Republic of), Djibouti, Kenya, Syria and Ukraine. Our mission has been to work with them, both one-on-one and in small groups to help them to learn English. Most of the folks we have met have only been in the US for a few days or weeks; some have come back week after week, while others have only been with us for a session or two. Some speak multiple languages and have a decent grasp of English already, while others come to their first session knowing only how to say their names in English. Our challenge has been to meet them wherever they are to help them to begin to learn what they need to know in order to communicate in the States. Along the way, we are all finding that we share the universal language of smiles and laughter, and we are learning much from one another. If you would like to hear more about our experiences with our new friends so far, feel free to ask any of us, we’d be happy to share...and if you are free on Wednesdays and interested in getting in on the fun, all you need to do is fill out an online volunteer application on the MEIRS website. 

Mary LeConey
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Equal Exchange
Hi coffee and tea drinkers,

I am ordering coffee from Equal Exchange with the order due Sept. 10.

The prices have gone up due to shipping costs increasing. They haven't risen since 2019. So let me know what you want and I will get you a price.

The bulk coffee is now $101.00. The 6 pack coffees are $52.50. Fellowship blend is now 46.00 for regular and $53.00 for decaf. Tea is now $21.60. Anyone interested in Medjool dates let me know. A case of 5 is $68.00, which is $13.60 a package.

Remember each cup of coffee is drinking a cup of justice and supporting local farmers.

No chocolate until November order as they don't ship in warmer temperatures.
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View of Bucks Ledge from North Pond
Flower Duty Roster

September 3  - OPEN FOR DONATION
September 10 – Linda Davis
September 17 – Art & Ellen Marshall
September 24 – OPEN FOR DONATION
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Cone Flowers at Valentine Farm
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Book group September          
The Book Group will be meeting on Tuesday, September 5 at 7:00 PM at the home of Jan Stowell, not at Jim and Jane Chandler's home, as previously announced.  We will discuss Remarkably Bright Creatures by Shelby Van Pelt, a charming, witty and compulsively enjoyable exploration of friendship, reckoning, and hope that traces a widow's unlikely connection with a giant Pacific octopus.
[image: image8.jpg]
Birthdays for September
September 2 – Reece Pierce
September 7 – Henrietta List
September 10 – Linda Davis
September 10 – Dean Richmond
September 11 – Suzanne Pierce

September 14 – David Miles

September 14 – Tom Davis
September 22 – Liam LeConey
September 25 – Eric Boyle-Wight
September 26 – Cody-Ann Scanlon

Calendar for September
August 31-September 9: Rev. Tim and church group at Iona (Tim 
returns to work on September 13th)

Sunday, September 3 Worship with Communion, 10 AM (also live 
streamed on YouTube Live), led by Rev. Lois Amidon 

Tuesday, Sept. 5 - Prayer Group at 8:45 AM at church/on ZOOM, 
book group at 
Jan Stowell’s home on Paradise at 7 PM

Sunday, September 10  - Worship, 10 AM (also live streamed on 
YouTube Live), led by Bill Hiss

Tuesday September 12 at 8:45 AM Prayer Group at church/on 
ZOOM,; 
Trustees at 6:30 PM on ZOOM 

Thursday, September 14  10:00 AM Teen Cafe discussion

Friday, September 15 - 1 PM World Service Committee at church at 
church/on ZOOM; 
Middle School Youth Group, 5-7 PM
Saturday, September 16 Harvest Fest on Common (church has table 
for CROP Walk) 10 AM to 2 PM

Sunday, September 17 - Ecumenical CROP Service on The Common 
10:00 at the Bethel 
Common/Gazebo (rain or shine)

Tuesday, September 19 Prayer Group at 8:45 AM at church/on 
ZOOM
Friday, September 22 Middle School Youth Group, 5-7 PM
Sunday, September 24 Worship,10 AM (also live streamed on 
YouTube Live)
Tuesday, September 26 - Prayer Group at 8:45 AM at church/on 
ZOOM; Deacons meeting 10:00 AM

Friday, September 29 - 6 PM Potluck Summer about Iona trip

Sunday, October 1 - CROP Walk on Bethel Pathway. Meet at Davis 
Park at noon


Love Bowl for September is for the CROP Walk and the work of Church World Service. CROP t-shirts are available in the sanctuary for $15.00.
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Crop Walk
CROP Walk fights hunger locally and globally

BETHEL - The West Parish Congregational Church is sponsoring the 18th annual CROP Walk (Communities Respond to Overcome Poverty) Sunday, October 1 at noon at Davis Park to raise funds for the interfaith work of Church World Service. Rev. Tim LeConey will have an Ecumenical Church Service Sunday, September 17 on The Bethel Common. 

The church is staffing a table at Harvestfest September 16 to promote awareness for hunger issues locally and globally and gather sponsors and walkers for Sunday’s walk.

“Now, more than ever, is an important time for our churches to come together to be a public witness to the love, compassion, and peace of Christ, and this service is a great opportunity to do that,” said Rev. Dr. Tim LeConey, pastor of WPCC.
LeConey said he expects the service to revolve around the themes of “ending world and local hunger, clean water for all, and standing in solidarity with those who struggle with poverty and hunger.”
“We will hold the service outside rain or shine, unless it is a downpour, in which case [it] will take place in the sanctuary of the West Parish Congregational Church,” LeConey said.
The non-denominational effort has walkers gathering pledges and walking a distance of 5 K (3 miles) on the Bethel Pathway.  This is the 18th year of the Bethel Area CROP Walk. Go to www.crophungerwalk.org for more information and to make a pledge.

CROP Walks, which stand for Communities Responding to Overcome Poverty, are the foundation for the work of Church World Service. Thanks to the many walkers around the country, trained staff can respond to national and international disasters immediately. Church World Service provides assistance to over 80 countries, responding also to the devastation of hunger, poverty, and disease, which might not make the evening news, but shatters lives as surely as a hurricane or Tsunami. 

In addition 25% of the money raised in Bethel will go to SAD 44 food backpack program to feed local families on weekends and vacations.  

For more information about the CROP Walk contact Jane Chandler at jane.h.chandler@gmail.com. 

Jane Chandler, Bryant Pond

357-3524
